
December 29, 2005

John M. Hession, P.E.

Senior Project Manager

Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc

101 Walnut Street

Post Office Box 9151

Watertown, MA 02471-9151
Dear John,

In preparation for the upcoming workshop meetings with the Planning Board, I wanted to outline a structure for reviewing the Morrill’s Crossing proposal in order to address each standard for review and highlight any outstanding issues.  Attached for your review is a spreadsheet of the topics and standards for review, a well as a list of issues/concerns.  My hope is that we will be able to add and clarify aspects of this chart to keep ahead of the review. 

City staff will be meeting over the next two weeks to identify any concerns and request any additional information.

Today, I met with Captain Cass of the Fire Department and the Parking Manager, John Peverada. Their comments are listed below and also appear on the chart.

1. Fire

A. improved access will be required to the apartments and recreation field to the rear of the site.  Details of gates, roadway improvements, fire lanes/access will be needed.

B. A formalized emergency access point along Allen Avenue is needed to provide emergency access. (One had been shown earlier, but is not evident now.)

C. If access is shown on Guilford land, we will need to see permission.

D. An evacuation plan should be submitted for worst-case-scenarios, including an accident at the signalized entrance, and/or a train blocking the roadway.

E. Sprinklers will be required in all retail and residential spaces.

F. Hydrant locations appear sufficient.

2. Parking

A. Is Bruno’s parking demand/supply indicated anywhere?

B. Please create a chart indicating on one column, the breakdown of square footages for each use; and a second column showing the parking spaces provided for each use.

C. There may be a need for an off-site shuttle parking service during the Christmas season for employees of the center.

D. Please give more information on the responsibilities of the “Rideshare Coordinator”.

E. There may be conflicts between the residents of the rear apartments and the boxing club attendees.

F. Is there the possibility of moving the recreation field and detention area to the east, so that additional parking can be created?

G. Can there be an illustration, similar to the plan for boxing event parking, showing which parking spaces will be used during a Saturday in December?

I have also received a letter from METRO expressing their support of the cul de sac design and their plan to be present at the January 17 workshop. The letter is attached.

I’ll forward additional comments as I receive them.

Would you like to set up a time to meet before the Planning Board workshop?

Sincerely,

Sarah Hopkins

Development Review Manager

cc.:
Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director


Capt. Cass, Fire Prevention


John Peverada, Parking Manager
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